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Answered Prayer! 
 

*Souls saved! 
*Safety while traveling! 

*Increased support!! 
*Meetings scheduled! 

*Funds for Bible project! 

Prayer Requests 
 

*Peace in South Sudan 
*Souls to be saved 

*Holloways in S. Sudan 
*Increased monthly support 

*Joshua Longa-motorbike wreck 

*Steve Heidenreich 
*Bible project 
*God’s favor 

July  2014 Update 

In today's world, people are hurting everywhere. South Sudan is no exception. This young coun-

try is still in a desperate state of crisis. While our ministry there is stable, South Sudan as a whole 

is unstable in just about every way one can imagine. It's heartbreaking, as these people are in 

need of so many things, but most of all, they need the light of the gospel. Please continue to pray 

for this country. Also please remember the Holloways, a missionary family with Prayer Baptist 

Mission who just left for South Sudan, as they transition to a new way of life. Our other ministries 

in Uganda and Congo are still going strong thanks to the hard work of our nationals. Souls are 

steadily being saved, baptized and discipled. Thank you for your prayers and financial support to 

make it possible for us to continue to train and assist them. 

 

We are still inching forward in our support level. This month we are at about 76%. We believe in 

months to come that the needle will move a little faster as there are several churches who may 

take us on. This month, my assistant Aleks and I have traveled throughout Kentucky, Georgia, 

North Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia and West Virginia. I even had the privilege of preaching in the 

Spanish department of one of the churches we visited, which was a blessing. Continue to pray for 

favor and travelling mercies as we plan to drive to Iowa among other places this coming month. 

 

We recently had a church who chose our Bible project as a project for their church to raise funds 

for, and as a result, we received an additional $3300! This brings our total to about $6500 toward 

shipping Bibles to Africa, which is about half of the goal! We are hoping to get these Bibles 

shipped soon. Would you consider giving a one time gift to get these Bibles into a country that so 

desperately needs them?  

 

This month, I had the privilege of teaching the 1st-3rd grade boys in Vacation Bible School , and 

it was such a blessing. There were a dozen children saved! The children really seemed to enjoy it, 

but most importantly, they learned more about our Savior. 

 

A couple other requests in closing: please pray for Joshua, a national pastor in South Sudan who 

had a bad motorcycle wreck. Also, remember a long time missionary named Steve Heidenreich. 

As always, thank you for your prayers and support. May the Lord bless you richly. 

       In Christ,  

       The Porterfields 


